

**Minutes of the Motocross subcommittee meeting held
Monday 19th October 2015, commencing at 7:30pm
Via Greymouse teleconference**

Item	Issue	Discussion (Include sufficient detail to allow the matter to be understood by a 3 rd party)	Action & by whom
1.	Welcome & Apologises		
		John Stark (JS), Mike Findlay (MF), Craig Taylor (CT) and Lisa Fox (LF) - MQ Board Rep.	
2.	Approval and Confirmation of previous minutes		
		Previous minutes – 17 th June Moved by: CT, seconded by MF – Approved.	
3.	Funding		
	Use of funds from Dirt Track subcommittee account	<p>The committee discussed planning of funding of coaching for riders across the state to benefit as many as possible, two separate initiatives discussed:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. A submission for funding from the Rider Levy Dirt Track Account toward coaching programs at separate venues directed at the more older or senior riders <ol style="list-style-type: none"> a) Northern (Possibly Townsville) b) Southern (Possibly Brisbane) 2. A Submission for funding from the Junior Development Fund toward coaching of the junior riders that are relatively new to the sport with a view of gaining valuable training to enhance retention of riders in the discipline. This would be a gymkhana style coaching. <ol style="list-style-type: none"> a) Northern (Possibly Townsville) b) Southern (Possibly Gold Coast) <p>JS to research possible coaches and format for the more senior program. CT and MF to research the junior possibilities.</p>	All
4.	MQ Award Night nominee's		
	Top 3 Junior and Senior riders	<p>All Subcommittee members to research results of the Qld Championships of both senior and junior. All members to choose their top three and email to CT and cc all by COB Thursday 22nd October so official notification can be sent to MQ by COB Friday 23rd October.</p> <p>CT to email Kim to verify Award criteria (just state results or include national).</p>	MQ office to advise

Item	Issue	Discussion (Include sufficient detail to allow the matter to be understood by a 3 rd party)	Action & by whom
5.	Officials		
	Clerk of Course and Steward	MF requested that a submission be made to the MQ Board to increase the minimal number of riders from 65 to 100 to require only one official performing the duty of Clerk of Course/Steward on closed to club meetings only, this would relieve the pressures on clubs given the growth of members vs officials. CT to email LF to present this to the board.	
6.	Next Meeting & Close		
		The next scheduled dirt track subcommittee meeting is to be held on Saturday 31 st October 2015. Meeting closed at 7:36pm.	